Idaho Department of Health and Welfare, Region 2
Regional Advisory Committee on Substance Abuse
3rd Floor, Lewiston State Office Bldg.
3/6/13
Jim Ruggio, Chair
Cathlin Berreth Vice-Chair
Also in attendance were: Darrell Keim, Ron Beecher, Duncan Leonhardy, Debbie Winchester, Dana Boyd, Dean Allen, Beverly Fowler, Dennis Gray, Sharlene Johnson, Heidi Henson, Liz Chavez, Christine Winter, Agnes Weaskees.
The meeting was called to order at 9:03am.
First order of business was telephone call in to Kathy Skippen, Rosie Andueza, and Ross from DHW, and Sandy Collins, from BPA. Ross started the conversation with a legislation update, B1114, which contains the proposed RAC/MHB unification, was passed unanimously, as a family centered program that avoids entitlement and does not state individual rights. NAMI has written against it because of the definition of persistent being too limiting as it is written in the bill. Ross talked about a few other concerns that have come up, the lack of dedicated funding as the biggest concern. Ron Beecher asked how Ross feels NAMI response might affect the bill, Ross did not believe it would have a major impact on whether or not the bill gets passed. Kathy and Rosie then discussed the effect of the Medicaid Contract being awarded to Optum Health, awaiting final approval. There was further clarification of how legislation will make each regional board an official government entity and what that will entail. 
Rosie Brought up that the state currently is overspent on IVDU, which will mean deferred admission and provision of limited coverage for this population for the coming quarter. Rosie mentioned that the MH-SUD population’s funding is distributed by region, and includes MH Court clients. Rosie reported that ATR funding can no longer accept misdemeanor clients, it is still open for other populations, and the DV Court program is still “in the works”. The current problem being addressed is that there are only 5 treatment programs in the state that meet the current requirements for the DV/SUD Court program, and people are looking into ways to increase the number of DV/SUD providers available as this population needs special services most running SUD programs could not afford to add to their agency under the current requirements.
Another major change “in the works” is a felon rule change, it would require that all new SUD providers be felony free, any felony conviction would be an automatic denial for approval to provide SUD treatment. One possible change to this proposal is the grandfathering in of current SUD providers with past felony convictions who are already providing treatment services under the current law.
With all the upcoming changes expected with combining the RAC/MHB and making it a legal government entity, the CSRD position that supports these boards will also likely have its hours increased to help compensate for the changes.  Rosie announced that a Recovery Toolkit, focused on Trauma, and Informed Care, is expected to be released soon, it will be placed online and be a repository of information and research data for providers to access. 
Rosie then started a discussion of Recovery Coaching, identifying the model used at “ccar.us” and acknowledging that there will need to be clarification to increase the distinction between what a Recovery Coach does and what a Case Manager does to prevent overlap of service provision. Recovery Coaching is expected to be volunteer based and may be eligible for regional funding assistance, but will not receive any state funded support directly. Cathlin furthered discussion of ccar type services, citing volunteer programs already in this region. Dean mentioned that the “OCS Drop-In Center” in Orofino already does much of what would be expected for Recovery Coaching as a program. Couer d’Alane also has a program running at a treatment that uses a similar model.
The RAC thanked everyone who was on the conference call for the information they had provided and the open discussion it led to. There being no further business for the callers, the call was ended and the board continued its meeting, amending the schedule for the extra time taken by the call.
Heidi presented updated information on tobacco cessation and prevention, including how social media is now being used to help get the message out. Heidi discussed the various resources available through the community and state, and how people who want to quit tobacco use now have more options for how to get started and what forms of tobacco replacement therapy are available through phone and internet resources. Heidi provided handouts listing smartphone apps available and provided the board with a new brochure on the e-cigarette that identifies hidden dangers associated with the use of this device as a quitting aid or smoking alternative. She also briefly discussed how the TATU (Teens Against Tobacco Use) program that just started in Kamiah is doing.
Debbie announced a Section 8 update: Due to the looming sequestration legislation, Idaho Housing is working to be proactive in preventing service interruption, this means some people may have their services delayed instead of started, stopped, and started again, to reduce confusion or problems this could otherwise cause.
Liz presented the progress toward implementation of her program across all of North Idaho to increase awareness of Mental Health problems in schools. Liz covered what materials are being presented and how the program is working, teachers are identifying it as a flexible program that integrates anti-bullying messages well.  
Duncan reported that Benchmark has 5 ICADD scholarships for the region. Duncan also discussed how there is a lot of speculation about what prevention will look like under the new systems proposed but not much has been settled yet.
Cathlin provided an update report on the status of Nimiipuu Health and that she has learned how to use ATR funding for Tribal Misdemeanor charges. Cathlin then reported on long-term residential treatment. The best option she has found is to work with the Judge, PO, and provider, to arrange for detox in the jail prior to going to residential treatment. SeaDruNar has a long term program that costs $1600 for the first month, then the client will qualify as a Washington resident and be eligible for funding through the state to cover the rest of the costs associated with their treatment program.
Sharlene of KCPC provided a report on the success of the recent fund raiser and how it will help with youth programs, like TATU, that have started in her area.
Debbie suggested setting up a teleconference feature for out of town treatment providers to utilize so they can participate in the RAC, there was brief discussion of the lack of effectiveness when this was attempted in the past, and it was determined that the Darrell would look into whether it would be feasible to attempt this option again.
Agnes introduced herself and talked about prevention work her program is working on. Agnes shared how she is networking with others on prevention at rural community levels in the schools, including Parent/Care-giver inclusion and anti-bullying programs.
Dean talked about the Medicaid carve out from Optum still being up in the air, Changes are in the works due to contract changes, there will likely be new verification and outcomes surveys to demonstrate evidence based practice is being maintained. There should be a DDCAT update soon, which will include the new requirements.
Darrell talked about the prescription drug turn in efforts, how several cities now have permanent drop boxes, and how marketing for the program could be changed to make it more effective. Darrell talked about scholarship recipients for ICADD and provided a brief announcement and update on the Hand’s Across the Bridge project.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Ron Beecher announced that he will be stepping down from his position and his replacement has been found, timeframe was not discussed for when this will occur.
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:05am.
Next RAC steering Committee meeting will be April 3rd , 9am, at Changepoint
Next RAC meeting will be May 1st , 9am, at the State Office Building 3rd floor conference room.
